
Submitter: Barbara Lance 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Veterans, Emergency 
Management, Federal and World Affairs 

Measure, Appointment 
or Topic: 

SB1038 

I oppose this bill because it allows for the option of year-round Daylight Saving Time. 

Oregon should move to permanent Standard Time. Experts agree it's better for 

people's sleep schedules; children won't go to school in the dark; and we'll still have 

the same sunsets, just at a different time. It's also important to "stop the switch" for 

safety reasons, and to save on costs associated with making the switch. 


